ATASCADERO CEMETERY DISTRICT
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
DECEMBER 18, 2024, 10 AM
DISTRICT COVERENCE ROOM
DISTRICT MANAGER: CINDY SUMMERS
TRUSTESS: JAY DECOU AND MARGARET MARSHALL

1. CALL TO ORDER 10AM
2. CINDY SUMMERS, JAY DECOU, MARGARET MARSHALL, GRIGGER JONES AND RYAN HAYES PRESENT
3. NO PUBLIC COMMENTS
4. 
      A. MMSC DECOU/MARSHALL ALL AYES TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES AS PRESENTED.
	B. REVIEWED BANK OF AMERICA STATEMENT FOR NOVEMBER 2024
	C. REVIEWED DEPOSIT OF $6,597.06 TO THE SLO COUNTY TREASURER’S OFFICE FOR NOVEMBER 2024.  MMSC DECOU/MARSHALL ALL AYES TO ACCEPT THE DEPOSIT AS PRESENTED.
	D. REVIEW OF NOVEMBER WARRANTS
5. THE CORRESPONDENCE WAS REVIEWED, IT INCLUDED CHRISTMAS CARDS AND THE TRAINING BOOKLET FROM CSDA.
6. OLD BUSINESS
	A. IRRIGATION WATER OPTIONS WERE DISCUSSED INCLUDING AN UPDATE FROM THE CITY OF ATASCADERO’S PURPLE PIPE PROJECT WITH RYAN HUGHES.  THE QUALITY AND SAFETY OF THE WATER WAS DISCUSSED.  PURPLE PIPE AND WELL INFRASTRUCTURE NEEDS WERE DISCUSSED.  TANK AND BOOSTER PUMP NEEDS WOULD BE THE SAME.  THERE IS A POSSIBILITY THAT THERE COULD BE SOME CITY AND STATE GRANTS AND/SUBSIDIES AVAILABLE TO ACD TO SWITCH TO PURPLE PIPE.  THE CITY PROJECT IS ABOUT 5 YEARS OUT AND THERE ARE NO COST ESTIMATES AVAILABLE YET. AN ABANDONED WELL THAT IS ON PINE MOUNTAIN WAS DISCUSSED.  THAT WELL CAN NOT BE USED FOR DRINKING WATER BUT COULD BE USED FOR IRRIGATION.  THE FEASIBILITY OF USING THAT WELL WILL BE RESEARCHED AND REPORTED BACK TO THE CEMETERY BY GRIGGER JONES FROM THE ATASCADERO MUTUAL WATER BOARD.  DM SUMMERS SUMMARIZED THAT THE CEMETERIES GOALS ARE TO ELIMINATE OUR RELIANCE ON DRINKING WATER FOR IRRIGATION AND TO SAVE COSTS FOR THE DISTRICT.  THE OPTIONS BEING REVIEWS ARE TO CONTINUE ON WITH ATASCADERO MUTUAL WATER COMPANY, SWITCH TO THE ABANDONED WELL, DIG OUR OWN WELLS OR USE PURPLE PIPE WATER.  THIS PROJECT IS IN THE EARLY PLANNING AND RESEARCH STEPS AND THEY ARE NO KNOWN COSTS OR SAVINGS AMOUNT TO DISCUSS.
	B. 312 WREATHS WERE DELIVERED AND PLACED ON VETERAN’S GRAVES ON SATURDAY DECEMBER 14, 2024 AT NO COST TO THE CEMETERY.
7. NEW BUSINESS
	A. THE ANNUAL BURIAL REPORT WAS REVIEWED
	B. ONLY 1 TOP OF DOUBLE DEPTH BURIAL WAS COMPLETED IN NOVEMBER.
	C. MMSC DECOU/MARSHALL FOR THE FRAME FAMILY TO BE ALLOWED UP TO 6 BURIALS IN GRAVE O-183-2 AND RETURN GRAVE O-183-3 TO THE CEMETERY FOR THE $400 PAID, ONLY 2 STONES WILL BE ALLOWED ON O-183-2.
	D. 2 CERTIFICATES OF BURIAL WERE APPROVED AND SIGNED.
	E. THE MONTHJLY COUNTY FINANCIAL REPORTS WERE REVIEWED.  DM SUMMERS POINTED OUT THAT INCOME IS NOT ON TARGET THROUGH MONTH 5 OF THE FISCAL YEAR BUT BURIAL NUMBERS HAVE PICKED UP.  THE MEETING/TRAVEL BUDGET IS GOING TO BE OVER BUT DUE TO MORE EMPLOYEES ATTENDING TRAINING.  WE HAVE FUNDS IN OTHER BUDGET LINES THAT CAN BE USED AND WE WILL ADJUST NEXT YEAR.
F.  THE MANAGER’S REPORT WAS REVIEWED AND IT INCLUDED UPDATES ON THE EXPANSION PROJECT AND SAFETY SIGNS THAT WILL BE POSTED IN THAT AREA.
G. THE WARRANTS WERE REVIEWED AND APPROVED.
H. THE NEXT BOARD MEETING WAS SCHEDULED FOR JANUARY 22, 2025, TO ALLOW ENOUGH TIME FOR THE CREDIT CARD STATEMENT TO PROCESS.

